
Dear Pastor and Praying Friends, 

We are so thankful to each of you for your continued prayers and support. On March 12th we left 
Vancouver for our longest deputation trip to date. Over forty days we were able to present our 
ministry to twelve churches in Ontario, Quebec and even in Ohio USA. 

We are thankful for the Lord’s protection and provision as we travelled, and how He used several 
pastors and churches to be a blessing to us in providing both transportation and lodging during our 
time away from home. Our thanks to Him and to them for their special kindness.  

Being on deputation is always a busy time on the road, but we are grateful that we had opportunity to 
take a few days for some family time and visit several of Canada’s landmarks. It was exciting to visit 
Parliament Hill, Niagara Falls, the old city of Montreal and Quebec City. Those brief breaks were 
refreshing and something for which our children could look forward during the long hours of travel. 

God has been so good to us in leading several of the churches in which we presented to partner with 
us in taking the Gospel to Vancouver. We were also blessed to have others join with us in support 
simply because the Lord allowed our paths to cross during our time away. We are thankful for several 
churches who have begun supporting us even though we were not able to physically be at their 
church. 

Looking forward now to the next few months, we are excited to begin preparation and plans for the 
launch of this new church. We have felt the Lord directing us to choose a different name for the 
church, and we are excited to share with you that the new work will be called City Baptist Church.  

Currently our biggest need and prayer request is for a location for the church to meet. We are 
pursuing several different options, however God has yet to clearly open a door for us to step through. 
We are also looking to relocate our family home and would appreciate your prayers for God’s 
direction and provision in this important move as well. Time is passing quickly and our goal now is to 
devote the majority of our time in prayer, preparation and planning for the upcoming launch in 
August of this year. Thanks again for your interest, support and prayer. May the Lord bless you as you 
serve Him. We are so thankful for each one of you.   

Your Friends, 

Paul & Jenette Conner 
Maximus, Myles & Owen
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